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From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Monday, 24 August 2015 4:52:23 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I live on the central tablelands, not far from the proposed Springvale Mine
Extension. I drive through the area that would be affected on my way to work
and I find it incomprehensible that any proposal that undermines the
environmental values of this region could be seriously considered.


The environmental impacts of such mining activities would be devastating and
permanent. How this could be acceptable for such short term gain is
completely and totally unacceptable and as such, should not, under any
circumstances, be permitted to proceed. We have other options and other
locations where coal can be dug up. Sometimes, a mine just should not be
allowed to extend to scratch out a few more years of existence.


Contrary to the thinking of some, those who have objections are not blow-ins.
We have a deep connection with this part of world, which is why we live here.


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified Springvale mine extension
proposal to protect World Heritage, National Heritage and the Coxs River, and
in consequence the mine continues to cause unreasonable damage to these
important values.


I believe that the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, acted properly in
requesting a second review hearing as important environmental concerns were
not adequately considered under the existing mining policy. The current
mining policy requires economics of the resource to be the primary
consideration in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the
Department of Environment and Planning’s assessment and addendum reports
for this proposal unreasonably discounted the value of the natural
environment and the need for its continued protection.


The Department's brief consideration of the draft mining policy in its
addendum assessment report failed consider whether future mine regulations
will produce a better or a worse environmental outcome than existing mining
arrangements. The intent of the draft mining policy is to ensure at the very
least that future mining will not produce worse environmental outcomes. The
Department's recommended conditions associated with the addendum assessment
should at least ensure that the environment is no worse off during future
mining operations than under existing operations. The Department's proposed
conditions fail that test.


The Department failed to recommend conditions that ensure the health of
streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity







offsets policy for major projects. The Department did not consider how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised under this policy, before being offset.
The Department’s assessment also ignored the precedent established by
Federal Environment Minister that has protected two important Newnes Plateau
swamps from being undermined by last three longwalls - 415, 416 and 417 at
the Springvale mine.


In accordance with the offset policy and Federal Government precedent, if the
Commission decides to recommend approval for this proposal it must also
recommend a condition to protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The proposal to offset upland swamps damaged by coal mining is a 'perversion'
of the protection that should be given to this irreplaceable national
heritage. Conscience money does not compensate for the loss of our nation's
heritage. The draft swamp offset policy goes against the very idea of a
national heritage list protecting the best and most treasured items in the
country.


I also bring to your attention that the Department of Environment and
Planning made what I believe is an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River may continue. The Department has
assumed an environmental benefit to the Coxs River from the proposed limited
treatment of mine effluent, but this is incorrect. The correct baseline was
established when the development consent for this mine extension was lodged.
At that time, the Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the Wallerawang
Power Plant. This decision to transfer effluent to that power plant
eliminated the environmental discharges from the mine to the Coxs River. The
new proposal must replicate this arrangement if it is not to significantly
lower environmental outcomes for our drinking water supplies.


Springvale's salt laden effluent must be adequately treated to a suitable
standard and then piped directly to Mt Piper power plant, otherwise aquatic
life from its point of entry to Coxs River downstream through the World
Heritage Area to the stored waters of Lake Burragorang cannot flourish.


In line with the past waste elimination practice, I further request that if
the Commission recommends approval of this proposal it must also recommend
Springvale’s treated mine effluent be transferred directly by pipeline to
the Mt Piper power plant. As Mt Piper does not discharge effluent, the Coxs
River can be restored to health. The removal of this mine's toxic effluent
will help to protect Sydney's Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the
Greater Blue Mountains World Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project. I again plead that refuse this untenable proposal.


Yours sincerely,
Shireen


Shireen  Baguley


Monday, August 24, 2015 - 16:52












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Thursday, 27 August 2015 4:27:05 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the Draft Mining Policy.


The existing mining policy requires economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the
Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s







environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Sienna Bannink-Villotet


Thursday, August 27, 2015 - 16:26












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Saturday, 29 August 2015 4:23:24 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the Draft Mining Policy.


The existing mining policy requires economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the
Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s







environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Silvia Dumpmanis


Saturday, August 29, 2015 - 16:23












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Monday, 31 August 2015 5:21:34 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        OBJECTION to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Ext Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the Draft Mining Policy.


The existing mining policy requires economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the
Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s
environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must







ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


The proposal to offset upland swamps damaged by coal mining is a 'perversion'
of the protection that should be given to this irreplaceable national
heritage. Conscience money does not compensate for the loss of our nation's
heritage. The draft swamp offset policy goes against the very idea of a
national heritage list protecting the best and most treasured items in the
country.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Simon Cook


Monday, August 31, 2015 - 17:21












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Saturday, 22 August 2015 7:47:33 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified Springvale mine extension
proposal to protect World Heritage, National Heritage and the Coxs River, and
in consequence the mine continues to cause unreasonable damage to these
important values.


I believe that the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, acted properly in
requesting a second review hearing as important environmental concerns were
not adequately considered under the existing mining policy because it
requires economics to be the primary consideration in decision making
processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of Environment and
Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal unreasonably discounted the
value of the natural environment and the need for its continued protection.
As a result, the Department did not recommended conditions that will
adequately protect the natural environment.


The Department failed to recommend conditions that ensure the health of
streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects. The Department did not consider how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised under this policy, before being offset.
The Department’s assessment also ignored the precedent established by
Federal Environment Minister that has protected two important Newnes Plateau
swamps from being undermined by last three longwalls - 415, 416 and 417 at
the Springvale mine.


In accordance with the offset policy and Federal Government precedent, if the
Commission decides to recommend approval for this proposal it must also
recommend a condition to protect all nationally threatened swamps.


I also bring to your attention that the Department of Environment and
Planning made what I believe is an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River may continue. The Department has
assumed an environmental benefit to the Coxs River from the proposed limited
treatment of mine effluent, but this is incorrect. The correct baseline was
established when the development consent for this mine extension was lodged.
At that time, the Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the Wallerawang
Power Plant. This decision to transfer effluent to that power plant
eliminated the environmental discharges from the mine to the Coxs River. The
new proposal must replicate this arrangement if it is not to significantly
lower environmental outcomes for our drinking water supplies.


Springvale's salt laden effluent must be adequately treated to a suitable







standard and then piped directly to Mt Piper power plant, otherwise aquatic
life from its point of entry to Coxs River downstream through the World
Heritage Area to the stored waters of Lake Burragorang cannot flourish.


In line with the past waste elimination practice, I further request that if
the Commission recommends approval of this proposal it must also recommend
Springvale’s treated mine effluent be transferred directly by pipeline to
the Mt Piper power plant. As Mt Piper does not discharge effluent, the Coxs
River can be restored to health. The removal of this mine's toxic effluent
will help to protect Sydney's Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the
Greater Blue Mountains World Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,
Simon David Parsonage


Simon Parsonage


Saturday, August 22, 2015 - 19:47












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Tuesday, 25 August 2015 6:03:05 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified Springvale mine extension
proposal to protect World Heritage, National Heritage and the Coxs River, and
in consequence the mine would cause unreasonable damage to these important
values.


I believe that the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, acted properly in
requesting a second review hearing as important environmental concerns were
not adequately considered under the existing mining policy. The current
mining policy requires economics of the resource to be the primary
consideration in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the
Department of Environment and Planning’s assessment and addendum reports
for this proposal unreasonably discounted the value of the natural
environment and the need for its continued protection.


The Department's brief consideration of the draft mining policy in its
addendum assessment report failed to consider whether future mine regulations
will produce a better or a worse environmental outcome than existing mining
arrangements. The intent of the draft mining policy is to ensure at the very
least that future mining will not produce worse environmental outcomes. The
Department's recommended conditions associated with the addendum assessment
should at least ensure that the environment is no worse off during future
mining operations than under existing operations. The Department's proposed
conditions fail that test.


The Department failed to recommend conditions that ensure the health of
streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment reports ignore the protection considerations
contained in the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity offsets policy for
major projects. The Department did not consider how swamp impacts can be
avoided and minimised under this policy, before being offset. The
Department’s assessment also ignored the precedent established by Federal
Environment Minister that has protected two important Newnes Plateau swamps
from being undermined by last three longwalls - 415, 416 and 417 at the
Springvale mine.


In accordance with the offset policy when read with Federal Government's
swamp protection precedent, if the Commission decides to recommend approval
for this proposal it must also recommend a condition to protect all
nationally threatened swamps. If the recommendation does not seek to protect
these swamps, then that recommendation could not be consisted with the draft
SEPP.







I also bring to your attention that the Department of Environment and
Planning made what I believe is an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River may continue. The Department has
assumed an environmental benefit to the Coxs River from the proposed limited
treatment of mine effluent, but this is incorrect. The correct baseline was
established when the development consent for this mine extension was lodged.
At that time, the Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the Wallerawang
Power Plant. This decision to transfer effluent to that power plant
eliminated the environmental discharges from the mine to the Coxs River. The
new proposal must replicate this arrangement if it is not to significantly
lower environmental outcomes for our drinking water supplies.


Springvale's salt laden effluent must be adequately treated to a suitable
standard and then piped directly to Mt Piper power plant, otherwise aquatic
life from its point of entry to Coxs River downstream through the World
Heritage Area to the stored waters of Lake Burragorang cannot flourish.


In line with the past waste elimination practice, I further request that if
the Commission recommends approval of this proposal it must also recommend
Springvale’s treated mine effluent be transferred directly by pipeline to
the Mt Piper power plant. As Mt Piper does not discharge effluent, the Coxs
River can be restored to health. The removal of this mine's toxic effluent
will help to protect Sydney's Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the
Greater Blue Mountains World Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,   Sonia Bennett


Sonia Bennett


Tuesday, August 25, 2015 - 18:03

























From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Thursday, 27 August 2015 12:01:02 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the Draft Mining Policy.


The existing mining policy requires economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the
Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s







environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


stacey omahoney


Thursday, August 27, 2015 - 12:00
















 mine layout such that swamps are not undermined by longwall panels and longwalls 
 are located such that tensile and compressive strains at these sites are below 
 0.5mm/m and 2 mm/m respectively.  To avoid impacts to the hydrological regime of 
 individual THPSS, this avoidance strategy would also need to be applied to any 
 upstream tributaries that provide a significant proportion of surface flows to 
 THPSS.”2 


 
While the Department of Planning has stated that during the assessment stage it has negotiated 
alterations to the mine layout with the proponent to minimise impacts, the Department has not 
provided evidence in reports or correspondence of alterations to mine layout such that no threatened 
peat swamp ecological communities would be undermined and that alterations to mine layout 
maintain tensile and compressive strains below those thresholds that current scientific evidence 
indicates is necessary to minimise or avoid subsidence impacts.  The IESC states that “Ensuring that 
tensile and compressive strains are below 0.5 mm/m and 2 mm/m respectively at THPSS sites is the 
only measure known to prevent impacts to THPSS.”   


      
3. In view of the current evidence of the severe impacts of the proposed long wall mining and 
current knowledge of measures that would avoid these severe impacts,  if the Department or the 
Commission do not recommend these measures, the Department and the Commission may be in 
breach of their public duty to exercise reasonable care to protect the THPSS.  Now it might be 
argued that decision making is a balancing of the consequences of alternatives, and in this balancing 
a degree of impact has to be accepted.  Yet, in the case of the recommendations of the Department 
and the Commission, the decision making has not had regard to those consequences for other 
highland peat swamps of previous decisions on long wall mining development proposals.  The 
current threat status of an ecological community is in large part the result of previous decisions on 
development proposals that are key threatening processes, and those decisions led to either the 
degradation or destruction of the ecological community.   These decisions progressively push an 
ecological community to a more severe threat status; one such threat status is “extinction.”  A less 
severe threat status is 'vulnerable'.  Likewise, present decisions shall bear upon the future threat 
status of ecological communities.   A decision regarding the future of the proposed Springvale 
longwall mine expansion, which at the same time seeks to 'prevent the extinction of ' the 
endangered THPSS ecological community3, would have regard to the present threat status of the 
THPSS, the consequence for the threat status of THPSS of previous decisions on long wall mining 
proposals, and the consequence of a current decision on the future threat status of THPSS.  Were the 
threat status consequence of previous decisions one that is closer to extinction and further away 
from vulnerable, a decision maker with a public duty to prevent the extinction of the ecological 
community would decide in such a way that either preserves the ecological community's present 
position on the threat spectrum or pushes it toward the lesser threat status of 'vulnerable.'  The past, 
present and future threat status of ecological communities are therefore relevant considerations for 
the decision maker.   Protected Disclosures Act 1994 establishes unreasonable conduct and conduct 
contrary to the law of a serious nature as maladministration.  Ombudsman New South Wales 
includes within “unreasonable conduct” “decisions or actions that do not take into account all 
relevant considerations.”4  The Department of Planning and the Commission to the extent that they 
have not had regard to the present, past and future threat status of  THPSS have not had regard to 
the objects of Threatened Species Conservation Act 1995 as they relate to the prevention of the 
extinction of threatened ecological communities.  Such conduct could be construed as 
maladministration.  Furthermore, the Department with a view to consenting to the proposed 
Springvale Mine Extension Project, which is highly likely to have severe subsidence impacts for the 


2Ibid, op.cit.   
3An object of the Threatened Species Conservation Act 1995 is to prevent the extinction of threatened species, 


populations and ecological communities.   
4Ombudsman New South Wales (2010), Maladministration, Public Sector Agencies Fact Sheet 13. 


                                                







THPSS for which there are no known remediation measures, and given the history of  the severe 
degradation of THPSS attributable to long wall mining in the southern and western coalfields, the 
Department and the Commission are carrying through the extinction of the THPSS.  Such conduct, 
which is contrary to Threatened Species Conservation Act 1995, might also be construed as 
maladministration.  Although the Department proffers an offset, that it is all the offset is, a proffer.   
Nowhere in the draft conditions of consent is there a legally established THPSS offset.  Indeed, the 
NSW policy for biological offsets provides for  bonds in lieu of the failure of an offset proposed.  A 
proposed offset cannot therefore be construed by a decision maker as a measure to prevent the 
extinction of a threatened ecological community or in the least prevent the threat pendulum 
swinging closer to extinction.   More on offsets later.   
 
4. An object of Threatened Species Conservation Act 1995 is “to eliminate or manage certain 
processes that threaten the survival of threatened ecological communities.”  A key threatening 
process of endangered THPSS is the “alteration of habitat following subsidence due to longwall 
mining.” Both the Planning Assessment Commission and Department of Planning propose an 
asserted robust “risk averse adaptive management framework” to “manage” the impacts of long 
wall mining associated with the Springvale Mine Extension Project on endangered ecological 
'swamp' communities.  Yet, neither the Commission or the Department demonstrate with evidence 
beyond reasonable doubt the robustness of the “Risk averse adaptive management framework”, 
which is considered “best practice management,” in its application to the environmental impacts of 
long wall mining.  In other words, no reasonable grounds have been provided that demonstrate a 
priori that the approach would adequately 'manage' impacts to an acceptable level.  Indeed, neither 
the Commission or the Department established explicitly an acceptable level of impact, or provide 
grounds beyond reasonable doubt for the acceptability of the 'target' level of impact.  Since the 
Department has not proposed avoidance or mitigation measures, instead relying on “remediation” 
and “biological offsets”, the Department by implication considers the destruction or at least severe 
degradation and part destruction of the endangered ecological community an acceptable impact, 
which by necessity demands an offset.  This implied acceptable level of impact is demonstrated by 
the severe degradation of threatened ecological communities that is attributable to numerous other 
mining developments in both the western and southern coalfields that were approved by either the 
Department or the Commission.  This implied level of impact is not an object of the Act, and indeed 
is contrary to the protection and conservation objects of the Act.  Given that there exists predictive 
evidence beyond reasonable doubt that long wall mining associated with the Springvale extension 
project is highly likely to cause severe degradation of threatened ecological communities,5 officers 
of the Department of Planning in ignoring this advice and disregarding the objects of the Act, could 
be construed to be conducting their official duties with maladministration, irrespective of whether 
severe degradation transpires.6  Moreover, neither the Commission nor the Department reasonably 
assessed the suitability or otherwise of  the risk averse adaptive management framework for dealing 
with possible environmental damage associated with long wall coalmining.  Indeed, the 
Independent Expert Scientific Committee provides evidence that the adaptive management 
framework is totally unsuited to long wall coal mining7 
 
  “... it would appear that it is all but impossible to modify mining operations once 
  commenced such that further rock fracturing would not occur.  If the modification of 
  mining operations was implemented it may be beneficial in mitigating further rock 


5. Independent Expert Scientific Committee on Coal Seam Gas and Large Coal Mining Development IESC 2015-068, 
Further advice on impacts on swamps; IESC 2014-054: Springvale Mine Extension Project (EPBC 2013/6881;SSD-
5594) 
6S. 11, Protected Disclosures Act 1994 establishes maladministration in part as action or inaction that is “contrary to the 


law, or unreasonable, unjust, oppressive or improperly discriminatory, or based wholly or partly on improper 
motives.” 


7 


                                                







  fracturing but it is to be recognised that the detrimental impacts on swamps overlying 
  the mining operations would in most situations already have occurred. The trigger 
  points to mining operations would therefore predictably provide little benefit to  
  mitigating further impacts e.g. peat loss and water holding capacity, or   
  assist/contribute to restoration of any impacted swamp.”8 
 
5. Notwithstanding that neither the Commission nor the Department have provided evidence 
demonstrating that the risk averse adaptive management approach can be relied upon to protect 
endangered ecological communities in the face of dangerous long wall mining and in accordance 
with the objects of Threatened Species Conservation Act 1995, critical elements of the approach are 
presently unproven.  Critical elements include models for predictive subsidence, performance 
measures and performance indicators, trigger thresholds, and trigger action response plans (TARPs), 
including remediation,  In relation to predictive models, the DOP states that the predictive sciences 
of subsidence are “young and inexact.”  The Commission and the Department agree that significant 
development is still required in subsidence predictive modelling.  The IESC also states its low 
confidence in subsidence predictions of 
 
  “shallow manifestations of deep, underlying faults.  As a result, the EIS subsidence 
  and flora impact assessments based on the subsidence predictions do not adequately 
  consider the potential site specific subsidence impacts to overlying individual  
  THPSS”.9 
 
In relation to TARPs, the IESC assessed their effectiveness and concludes that “...TARPs were 
shown to be an ineffective technique to minimise impacts on upland peat swamps.”10  The IESC 
states that the 
 
  “management of … impacts of [long wall mining on upland peat swamps] primarily 
  through the use of TARPs, is fundamentally flawed because of the time lag between 
  longwall mining and recognised impact at the peat swamp.”11   
 
  “TARPs are not well suited to managing impacts that occur from mining beneath 
  upland peat swamps, because the impacts 


• may be small compared with impacts from other, unrelated causes, 
• may not become apparent for some time (ie prolonged time lag), 
• may only become apparent after a tipping point has been reached.”12 


  
The authors state that the inadequacies of TARP are increasingly being recognised within industry.  
For instance Gujarat NRE Coking Coal 
 
  “noted that 'that any impacts to swamps are unlikely to become apparent until well 
  after  mining is complete which doesn't allow NRE time to make any significant 
  change to the  mining process.  … TARP as a method of protecting swamps is not 
  considered overly useful because many of the impacts are likely to be long term  
  and difficult to detect without extended monitoring.  Consequently, it is   
  important that industry develop an appropriate technique to manage potential  


8Commonwealth of Australia, (2014), Temperate Highland Peat Swamps on Sandstone: evaluation of mitigation and 
remediation techniques, Knowledge Report, prepared by the Water Research Laboratory, University of New South 
Wales, for the Department of the Environment, Commonwealth of Australia, p. 72 


9IESC, 2014-054, p. 3. 
10Commonwealth of Australia, (2014), p. 94. 
11Ibid., p.71. 
12Ibid., pp. 67-68. 


                                                







  impacts of upland peat swamps, and similarly affected ecosystems, before  
  potentially irreversible tipping points are reached.”13 
 
A critical component of a TARP is the corrective management actions or remediation measures that 
are triggered when thresholds of performance indicators are exceeded.  Yet, as the IESC states 
 
  “To date, no information has been found through the literature review or  contact 
  with mining companies on on-ground remediation attempts for upland peat swamps 
  that have been impacted by long wall mining. Based on the available evidence there 
  are no  proven techniques for remediation of upland peat swamps impacted by long 
  wall mining.”   
 
In the case of the remediation of the Dendrobium swamp area,  the IESC says 
 
  “The techniques applied at the site, which potentially could be implemented in other 
  sites, were difficult to implement and very costly.  There was a lack of ongoing long 
  term monitoring at the site [to assess whether the measures] were justifiable on a 
  cost/benefit basis and from a swamp restoration consideration whether they were 
  appropriate and ecologically beneficial... Experience from peat swamp restoration 
   in the Snowy Mountains indicates that full recovery of the swamp ecosystems can 
  take more than four decades or more but significantly any loss of peat from any  
  impact can seldom be recovered as peat forming climatic conditions now don't  
  exist.”14     
 
6. Clearly, the scientific evidence relating to the risk averse adaptive management approach 
proposed by the Commission and the Department demonstrates beyond reasonable doubt that the 
approach is unsuited to addressing the degrading impacts of long wall mining on upland peat 
swamps.  Yet, both the Department and the Commission persist with this approach without 
providing reasonable grounds for doing so or giving explicit and careful consideration of the 
evidence to the contrary.   A duty of care involves a balanced assessment of all approaches to 
dealing with impacts, providing reasonable grounds for the  decision taken and full and fair 
consideration of all evidence.  In the instance of the assessment of the Springvale Mine Expansion 
Project both the Commission and the Department have not undertaken a balanced assessment of all 
options, have not provided reasonable grounds for adopting the adaptive management approach or 
given careful consideration of evidence to the contrary.  For this reason, neither the Commission nor 
the Department have exercised a duty of care in assessing the Springvale extension project.  To 
approach endangered ecological communities as the subject of an experiment in risk management 
science, especially where the science is highly doubtful in dealing with the risks of long wall 
mining, is the height of an insidiously pernicious negligence.     
 
7. To claim that adaptive management is best practice for dealing with predicted severe 
degradation of threatened upland peat swamps is misleading.  Adaptive management is beyond 
reasonable doubt unsuitable for dealing effectively with such impacts.  The long time lags in cause 
and effect relationships between long wall mining and degradation of swamps and the absence of 
effective remediation measures render adaptive management powerless in dealing effectively with 
degraded swamps.   To approach endangered ecological communities such as the Temperate 
Highland Peat Swamps on Sandstone as subjects of an ongoing untried and untested risk 
management scientific experiment is reckless for the experiment offers little if no assurance of the 
long term survival of the species.  For this reason, the Department and the Commission in adopting 
this approach are in contempt of the protection and conservation objectives of Threatened Species 


13Ibid., p. 68. 
14Ibid., pp.91-92. 


                                                







Conservation Act 1995. 
 
8. Both the Department and the Commission propose that the proponent offset the irreversible 
impacts of the mine expansion on endangered upland peat swamps.  The Department and the 
Commission have resolved not to demand that the mine layout achieves tensile and compressive 
strains below 0.5mm/m and 2 mm/m respectively at the sites of the swamps, which would avoid 
impacts on the swamps.  Instead, the Department has consented to a layout that  it considers may 
cause a level of degradation that warrants offset.  Clearly, a layout that would achieve the desired 
strains is a relevant consideration in the assessment, yet, the Department has not assessed this 
option or has been transparent where such an assessment was undertaken.  An object of Threatened 
Species Conservation Act 1995 is that the impacts of actions on threatened ecological communities 
are “properly assessed”.  A reasonable person would consider that a proper assessment includes 
mine layouts that achieve the strains aforementioned.   Yet, the Department fails to include this 
relevant consideration, which is contrary to the law.  Maladministration includes conduct that fails 
to consider relevant considerations and conduct that is contrary to the law.    
 
9. The Department relies on a contrived compensatory offset to justify consenting to a 
development for which there exists evidence beyond reasonable doubt that it will cause severe 
degradation to threatened ecological communities.   Yet the Department has not provided evidence 
beyond reasonable doubt that the threatened ecological community is replaceable and has not 
provided evidence beyond reasonable doubt of the existence of a replacing swamp.  If there ever 
were 'reasonable' grounds for an offset, the certainty of the existence of an offset must in the least 
match the certainty of the destruction of that which it offsets, in the case of  the THPSS a high 
degree of certainty.  The Department is unreasonable where it relies on an offset to consent to the 
mine expansion given that the ecological community is endangered, the mine expansion is highly 
likely to heighten the “endangered” status of THPSS generally, that the offset is a mere proposition, 
and the proposition includes a bond in anticipation of  the failure of the proposition.   Rather than 
preventing the extinction of THPSS,  the Department in consenting to the mine expansion increases 
the likelihood of the extinction of THPSS since the consent relies on a mere proposition, which may 
very well fail or in the least fall short in in relation to the 'no net loss - ecological equivalence' test.  
In this way the Department in relying on the mere proposition of a contrived offset to consent to the 
mine expansion evades its public duty of care to protect the THPSS.   A breach of a duty of care is 
considered negligent conduct where harm is the effect of this breach, in this case the loss of another 
threatened ecological community. 
 
10. Notwithstanding that offsets qua offsets are contrary to the objects of  Threatened Species 
Conservation Act 1995 and other such legislation which seek to protect the environment since the 
very existence of an offset is premised on, or permits insidiously, the wilful destruction of  a 
threatened species, population, or ecological community, or other such ecological community,15 
offsets deny the possibility of the existence or intrinsic values of an ecological community.16  This 
is to say that  the existence qua existence of an ecological community may be valued or that the 
'value of an ecological community is that it exists in and of itself.  Indeed, economists have 
developed an entire discipline attempting to price the existence values of the environment.  Yet, the 
Department of Planning has not considered these relevant matters when it submits to the highly 
likely destruction of  the endangered Temperate Highland Peat Swamp on Sandstone in Newnes 
State Forest.  It is the height of unreasonableness and insidious neglect to approach a threatened 
ecological community as a subject of an economic experiment in commodity trading of biological 
offsets/credits, especially when the existence of this experiment is highly doubtful in its infancy.  
Furthermore, the Department has not provided reasonable grounds as to why this threatened 


15More the point where simple measures are available to avoid destruction.    
16Destruction is wilful if a development is given consent in view of evidence beyond reasonable doubt that the 


development would destroy.   


                                                







ecological community shall be a 'sacrificial lamb' for the sake of the supposed progress of an 
experimental economic science.  Indeed, to approach ecological communities as 'sacrificial lambs' 
for the mere sake of the progress of an economic science is the height of an insidiously pernicious 
negligence.   
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Stephen Allen  
3 September 2015 
 












From:
To: pac pac
Cc:
Subject: Springvale Mine Extension objection submission by Stephen Ives
Date: Monday, 31 August 2015 9:44:34 PM


Monday, 31 August 2015


 


Dear Minister for Planning (Honourable Mr. Robert Stokes),


After hearing the proposal of Springvale extension project was being reviewed by a hearing, held
in Lithgow NSW tomorrow at 1pm, I myself strongly object to the coal mine’s approval.


I feel coal mining is a past industry with a lousy track record of polluting not only the
surrounding air from burning coal, but also ingested into living creature’s lungs and is a hazard to
the environment in a volatile dust form, as well. Some of this soot ending up downstream in our
catchment areas or finally out at sea to be consumed in our food chain. Putting both
environment and public safety at risk!


I have been in a fortunate position as a draughtsman and an engineer in some of the prominent
coal industry projects around Australia and overseas in and out of my 30 plus years career to
give a good appraisal of rejecting this approval.


I do not have a problem with progress in any industry providing all sides of an issue is factored
in and put on the table for discussion.


True coal mining does provide local jobs to the area. This I agree with! But if this is the main
reason or argument the miners are fiercely defendant of their mining job. This does not stack up
with me! During my life at work I have had to adapt to change and to train and be trained many
times over to stay relevant and up to date with my job qualifications, skills and knowledge to be
a competitive worker. So too can these miners morph their trades into what I consider a safer,
less hazardous, more hygienic and better health wise industry as renewable energy. More so
than coal would ever be! That is providing adequate training and job opportunities arise from
this, to convert these miners to the renewable sector.


Too my mind coal is so last century! That is just because we have ample supplies of it does not
mean we should exploit it. The run off of coal deposits as pollutant effluent into river streams I
have witnessed first hand from bushwalking into the Wollangambe River and its like near coal
mining regions are vast. Even the Gardens of Stone National Park has been irrefutably damaged
due to long wall mining beneath its rock structures. If I were to cause similar damage and
pollution to this land I would be locked up and jailed for my crimes. If this is the case, can I make
a class action against the government for causing the approval of Springvale Coal to damage my
beautiful country and also my health? Due to lasting conditions coal dust, its smoke or pollution
that enters the air caused by coal mining activities. Coal is renowned to being a carcinogenic
product especially in powder form (dust). With coal comes increased air pollution and health
risks like smoking. Which in turn increase our medical costs to combat this issue. So am I
expected to pay more for medical expenses due to a bad product that should otherwise stay in
the ground? I feel if this is the case this is bad government job creation policy and practice. As
our government needs to show duty of health and care to its citizens! Yes?


If coal mining in Australia was diligent, safe to work with, non hazardous and caring to this land
and its people I think they would have a reasonable case to answer. However, too often I have
witnessed coal deposits leaking into our streams and waterway polluting their surroundings and
damaging aquifers from long wall subsidence. This to me is not a smart Australia! The
environment and people caring for it must have a voice over polluting products like coal. Plenty
of energy alternatives are available like in the renewable industry. Such as wind turbines, solar
farms and hydro generation to name a few. In today’s world they are feasible, cleaner to provide







us with a base load power and freely available on par with cost of producing coal.


Kindest Regards,


 


Stephen Ives


 












 
 


 
 
 
 
 


 
LETTER TO PLANNING ASSESSMENT COMMISSION  


SPRINGVALE MINE EXTENSION PROJECT 


01/09/2015 


Clay Preshaw 
NSW Planning Assessment Commission 
GPO Box 654 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
Dear Sir 
 
I write to the commission on behalf of the  of Directors and Members in total 
support of the Springvale Mine Extension Project going ahead. 
 


 Is a ‘Limited’ company that is non for profit. The sole purpose of the existence of the 
club is to be a viable, financially stable business that gives back to the community.  
 
The club has for many years provided financial support to a number of local community and sporting organisations 
that rely heavily on that support to provide services, equipment, team apparel etc. Here are the organisations that 
last year the club donated in over $40,000 in total to: 
 


• Lithgow City Rangers Soccer Club  
• Wallerawang/Lidsdale Progress Association  
• Celebrate Lithgow/Tour De Range  
• Lidsdale Lions Cricket Club  
• Wallerawang Public School  
• Wallerawang Junior Rugby League 
• Wallerawang Baseball Raptors/Isotopes Teams  
• Wallerawang Netball Team – That’s Amazing 
• Wallerawang Junior Soccer  
• Mu Yeh Taekwondo  
• Individual sponsorship of athletes and teams who have represented at various levels 


 
 
In a town of 3000 people the club along with other businesses within Wallerawang rely heavily on the mining 
industry to provide employment which of course the businesses see a financial flow on from that employment. 
The same can be said for the Greater Lithgow area including townships like Portland, Cullen Bullen, Lidsdale and 
Hartley who all benefit from the mining industry and will rely on that industry to survive in this area for many years 
to come. 
 







 
 


 
 
 
 
 


 
With Centennials decision to place Angus Place Colliery on ‘care and maintenance’ only in March, we have seen Bar 
Sales at the club drop from $212,257 in June YTD 2014 to $191,936 in June YTD 2015. That is a reduction in sales of 
18.34%. Not to mention our other revenue streams like Poker Machine revenue reduced by 21.58% in the same 
period. This can be directly attributed to the closure and re-deployment of employees from Angus Place & the 
reduction of energy output from only one unit at Mount Piper Power Station. That trend looks to be continuing into 
the new financial year and with at least 6 week layoff of employees from Springvale being detrimental to our bottom 
line. 
 
If the planned Springvale extension doesn’t go ahead, this will heap more pressure on our organisation which will in 
turn effect the organisations within the town that we financially support. It will also place pressure on the 
employment of 12 persons who currently work at the club and the board would certainly have to review its structure 
and possibly look at moving towards going to full voluntary labour. 
 
Then there are the long term effects on the community. When townships the size of Wallerawang lose major 
industry involvement it leads to individuals having to move away to gain employment. This in-turn places enormous 
strain on the housing market where you have an exorbitant amount of houses for sale, but no buyers due to lack of 
employment opportunities. The flow on effects of not going through with the planned expansion would be 
devastating to the whole greater Lithgow area and catastrophic to its townships and businesses that rely on the 
mining industry. 
 
There is also a flow on effect towards the other businesses and contractor companies that provide niche services to 
the Springvale Mine and failure of the planned expansion would result on those contractor groups to review their 
employment structures and further possible cuts to jobs to local people. 
 
The benefits that would come if the expansion was approved would allow our community to thrive through a very 
difficult financial climate and would ensure the employment of 345 people.  This will generate consumer confidence 
again and rejuvenate all businesses in Wallerawang.  
 
It cannot be understated just how important the mining industry and this particular expansion of the Springvale 
Mine is to the Wallerawang community. Wallerawang and its people have always remained resilient through tough 
economic times. However rejection of the Springvale Mine Extension Project would turn a resilient township into a 
possible ‘ghost town’. 
 
Yours Faithfully 
 
 
Stephen Jackson 


 
 












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Monday, 31 August 2015 8:21:28 AM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the Draft Mining Policy.


The existing mining policy requires economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the
Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s







environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,
Sally Moore


Sally Moore


Monday, August 31, 2015 - 08:21












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Monday, 24 August 2015 8:14:32 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified Springvale mine extension
proposal to protect World Heritage, National Heritage and the Coxs River, and
in consequence the mine would cause unreasonable damage to these important
values.


I believe that the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, acted properly in
requesting a second review hearing as important environmental concerns were
not adequately considered under the existing mining policy. The current
mining policy requires economics of the resource to be the primary
consideration in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the
Department of Environment and Planning’s assessment and addendum reports
for this proposal unreasonably discounted the value of the natural
environment and the need for its continued protection.


The Department's brief consideration of the draft mining policy in its
addendum assessment report failed to consider whether future mine regulations
will produce a better or a worse environmental outcome than existing mining
arrangements. The intent of the draft mining policy is to ensure at the very
least that future mining will not produce worse environmental outcomes. The
Department's recommended conditions associated with the addendum assessment
should at least ensure that the environment is no worse off during future
mining operations than under existing operations. The Department's proposed
conditions fail that test.


The Department failed to recommend conditions that ensure the health of
streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment reports ignore the protection considerations
contained in the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity offsets policy for
major projects. The Department did not consider how swamp impacts can be
avoided and minimised under this policy, before being offset. The
Department’s assessment also ignored the precedent established by Federal
Environment Minister that has protected two important Newnes Plateau swamps
from being undermined by last three longwalls - 415, 416 and 417 at the
Springvale mine.


In accordance with the offset policy when read with Federal Government's
swamp protection precedent, if the Commission decides to recommend approval
for this proposal it must also recommend a condition to protect all
nationally threatened swamps. If the recommendation does not seek to protect
these swamps, then that recommendation could not be consisted with the draft
SEPP.







I also bring to your attention that the Department of Environment and
Planning made what I believe is an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River may continue. The Department has
assumed an environmental benefit to the Coxs River from the proposed limited
treatment of mine effluent, but this is incorrect. The correct baseline was
established when the development consent for this mine extension was lodged.
At that time, the Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the Wallerawang
Power Plant. This decision to transfer effluent to that power plant
eliminated the environmental discharges from the mine to the Coxs River. The
new proposal must replicate this arrangement if it is not to significantly
lower environmental outcomes for our drinking water supplies.


Springvale's salt laden effluent must be adequately treated to a suitable
standard and then piped directly to Mt Piper power plant, otherwise aquatic
life from its point of entry to Coxs River downstream through the World
Heritage Area to the stored waters of Lake Burragorang cannot flourish.


In line with the past waste elimination practice, I further request that if
the Commission recommends approval of this proposal it must also recommend
Springvale’s treated mine effluent be transferred directly by pipeline to
the Mt Piper power plant. As Mt Piper does not discharge effluent, the Coxs
River can be restored to health. The removal of this mine's toxic effluent
will help to protect Sydney's Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the
Greater Blue Mountains World Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,
Stephen Mcfarlane


Stephen McFarlane


Monday, August 24, 2015 - 20:14












 
 


 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
I find myself yet again sitting and writing another letter of concern about the 
Springvale Mine debacle.  I am not going to state statistics and rights and wrongs, 
I am simply going to speak from the heart about a community that I have lived in 
for more than 35 years. 
 
The community that I live is a very generous community that always open their 
hearts and wallets when someone is in need.  Fundraising for someone in need – 
not a problem.  Helping your next-door neighbour – not a problem.  Supporting 
your community – NOT A PROBLEM. 
 
I can walk down the street and say hello and talk to community members, adults 
and children alike. 
 
Now we are finding that people in the community are under stress and not 
knowing what is happening from day to day.  Many people employed in the 
coalmines and power station, are very unsure about their job security. 
 
The only problem is that the job insecurity is now reaching further into the 
community.  This problem will have a snowballing effect on the wider 
community:  
 
 If the men at Springvale lose their jobs,  
 Then the power station may lose their jobs,  
 These men then will be forced to leave the community, as there are 


limited jobs available here.   
 This then means that they will take their families,  
 Children leaving schools,  
 Partners leaving jobs.   
 Their jobs not being filled as there is not as many people in the 


community.   
 
The community as whole will suffer.  THIS IS A PROBLEM.  I like my community.  
I like my job as a teacher.  I like my friends and family close by.  I like knowing 
that I have a job. 
 
Please consider the effects on the wider community when making a decision 
about the Springvale Mine.  It is not just 300 men…  but a whole community. 
 
 
Thank you  
Samantha Bodnar 
 
25.9.2015 
 












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Monday, 24 August 2015 6:57:23 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified Springvale mine extension
proposal to protect World Heritage, National Heritage and the Coxs River, and
in consequence the mine continues to cause unreasonable damage to these
important values.


I have been following the action of Centennial and Coalpac and their recent
submissions and believe that they feel they can bully anyone into silence or
submission who is concerned with their environmental impact. Anyone who
opposes them on Facebook is immediately threatened by Centennial employee's
and subject to harassment and implied physical threats of violence. I believe
this is encouraged by Centennial management. If you follow the hostile posts
on the Lithgow Environment Group's Facebook page this is pretty evident. I
suspect rather than consult with those who are concerned with their
environmental impact they choose to dismiss any opponents as the lunatic
environmental fringe. I think PAC very reasonable about the Coalpac
submission and was willing to compromise yet they choose to cease operations
and layoff staff rather than accept anything less than what they wanted. I
believe Centennial is up'ing the ante based on PAC being willing to bend with
Coalpac. To lay staff off prior to PAC responding to their submission, is
just another bullying approach which implies they are unwilling to submit to
the PAC process. My impression is that other coal mines have to treat their
water and aren't allowed to dispose of it into local rivers, why should an
exception be made for Centennial. After all the majority shareholders of
Centennial are a Thai company called Banpu, it would be interesting to know
more about this company. I'm sure Sydney Water cant be to happy about this
mine effluent being emptied into the Cox's River which will end up at
Warragamba Dam. The recent spill at Clarence into the Wollemgambie River show
just how little they are concerned about polluting the wilderness which
surrounds Sydney. Apparently they are threatening to procecute bushwalkers
who are photographing the impact of this recent spill. I think such coal
companies need to realize they are subject to the decisions of PAC and have
to operate in a way that is environmentally sensitive and be willing to
negotiate with locals who are concerned about their impact on places like the
Newnes Plateau. The feeling in Lithgow is that its all about jobs but the
reality is they rarely offer jobs to locals and never advertise jobs in the
local papers. Being a  resident I am getting a little sick of how
unconcerned they are about local jobs despite claiming otherwise. They
recently laid of staff at their Angus Place mine because of the falling coal
price and my impression they tried to get out of paying employees who were
over sixty redundancy packages. Don't cave into their bullying.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale







Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Stephen Nenke


Monday, August 24, 2015 - 18:57












Mining and Industry Projects  
NSW Department of Planning & Infrastructure  
GPO Box 39 
Sydney NSW 2001 
Email pac@pac.nsw.gov.au 


SPRINGVALE MINE EXTENSION PROJECT (SSD 5594) 


 
I respectfully submit the following submission to SUPPORT the Springvale Mine Extension 
Project submitted by Centennial Coal. 


I would ask that you consider the following points when considering the above submission 
for the Springvale Mine Extension: 


• Springvale Coalmine employs over 300 direct workers who reside in and around the 
district of Lithgow.  


• Many of these workers have families and children who attend local schools in the 
district. If these workers are forced to leave the district with their families then we 
lose children as well. Loss of children to schools means loss of teachers, meaning 
financial loss to the local economy. It also means loss of future workers and families 
to Lithgow.   


• Presently 200 workers have been stood down while the Mine is awaiting news of the 
submission.  


• Many of these families are now unable to spend school holidays together and are 
cancelling holidays due to lack of funds and the stand down process happening 
during the school term. This leads to emotional stress on families as parents see their 
children suffer.  


• Lithgow is a small town with a big history. We are the site of the first Steel Works in 
Australia. We are a town built on industry. We cannot afford to have this still working 
industry of coal mining come to an end, especially because we are an established coal 
mining town not a NEW area and Springvale supplies the coal needed to work the 
Mount Piper Power Station which in turn supplies 15% of the power to NSW.  


• The current supply of coal to Mount Piper is running dangerously low and if this 
supply is not increased in the coming weeks then we could be looking at stand downs 
from the power industry. This will lead to more financial loss to the Lithgow area. 


• I am the daughter of a retired Coal Miner and the wife of a coal miner (not 
Springvale). My situation is not unique in the town. Many of my friends are lifelong 
residents of Lithgow are also daughters, wives, sisters and mothers of coal miners. I 
do not want to see families have to leave the area to find work. This again will lead to 
loss of services and small business in the community but also an emotional loss as 
families have to move away. 


• While Lithgow does not have major department stores like big cities, we do have a 
range of small business and specialty shops who rely on the locals to keep their 
businesses running. During a recent visit to one local dress shop the owner and I 







were discussing how quiet business was and that it could only be attributed to the 
uncertainty of the Springvale Mine Extension. This particular business woman who 
does not have family working in the mines but relies on the money brought into the 
town by the mines is unable to order her next season stock purely because in her 
words, “What if there is not a town to sell my clothes to? I cannot afford to spend 
money I will not make back.” 


• Springvale and Centennial Coal are great supporters of the Lithgow District offering 
funding to many projects within the community. They are one of the first businesses 
that local schools, preschools and community organisations turn to when 
sponsorship is required. Despite claims by out of town environmental activists that 
the coal industry takes and never gives back, our mining industry employers and 
employees are the first to offer support financially and otherwise to our community.  
 


In conclusion it is important that I mention that Lithgow used to have an image of being a 
town covered in coal dust where the sun doesn’t shine and people don’t care they just live 
on their “high” miners wages.  
Lithgow is in fact a town where the sun does shine, where we agree that the coal mining 
industry is not as big as it once was but that it is still a necessity to the people of NSW and 
there is a lot of work and infrastructure needing to be put into play before it is not an 
industry we will rely on.  
We are NOT a town of people who do not care for the environment. We all love to go out 
on the weekends and enjoy what we have in our backyard.  
This extension CAN go ahead and work environmentally despite what the out of town (and 
very few local), extreme, highly funded environmental groups -who are seeking support by 
using misleading old images and images of other coal mines as well as false information- 
are promoting.  
Lithgow as a town consisting of 4 large and at least 6 smaller schools, a shopping centre and 
various small business relying on the coal industry, a state of the art Mines Rescue Station, 
Power Station, Local Hospital, an Arts Society and a very proud sporting history cannot 
survive as it is if this extension is not approved.   
 
Thank you for taking the time to read and consider my submission of support for the 
Springvale Mine Extension to be approved.  
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
Sandra Gordon  


 
 


 


 












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Monday, 31 August 2015 12:35:18 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the Draft Mining Policy.


The existing mining policy requires economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the
Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s







environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,
Stephen Skinner


Stephen Skinner


Monday, August 31, 2015 - 12:35












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Springvale
Date: Wednesday, 26 August 2015 4:28:39 AM


Good morning,
It would be appreciated if you would move quickly on the
Springvale expansion.
There are too many homes, families and communities at risk
for you to dither about any more.  The community relies on
coal.  There are jobs throughout the community, not just
mining, that are under threat. 
Don't know if you've looked but there is nothing else out
in this region.  Where do the children go?  Where do the
families go?  What happens to towns?  We already have more
people drawing benefits than there are tax payers
contributing. 
Families will be split up while parents move further and
further away to find work.  They won't be able to move as a
family. Who will buy a house in an area where there is no
work? 
Effectively what you are doing is destroying a community
for no good reason.
Approve the expansion, immediately.
Sandra Rainsford  
 





















From:
To: pac pac
Subject: I support Springvale extension
Date: Sunday, 23 August 2015 12:35:13 AM


Stephen Warren 
Born  in lithgow hospital. Current owner of a business in main street
lithgow and I support the extension.


Thank you 
Sent from my Sony Xperia™ smartphone on the Telstra™ Mobile network












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Springvale Mine - Support
Date: Tuesday, 1 September 2015 11:19:35 AM


Mining and Industry Projects 
NSW Department of Planning & Infrastructure 
GPO Box 39 
Sydney NSW 2001
Springvale Mine Extension Project (SSD 5594)
I respectfully submit the following submission to support the Springvale
Mine Extension Project submitted by Centennial coal.
It is vital to the Lithgow community that this approval goes ahead. The
Springvale mine currently employees over 300 direct workers AND
BECAUSE OF THE DELAY IN THIS APPROVAL BEING GRANTED
Over 200 workers at Springvale have been stood down. The current stand-
down has placed more pressure on the families of Springvale and without the
approvals the flow on affect will render Lithgow a ‘ghost’ town.
Additionally, Springvale directly supplies coal to Mount Piper power station
which in turn supplies 15% of NSW total energy needs. Mount Piper is one
of the newest and most efficient power stations in NSW. The coal supply is
currently at alarm status at Mount Piper with an estimated window of 8-10
weeks until generation is likely to cease placing more jobs at risk in the
community. This will directly impact my family as my Husband is an
employee of Energy Australia. Without work, we cannot pay our mortgage
and we will be forced to relocate away from our friends and family or at the
very least my Husband will be required to move away from his Children. Not
only will this put a massive strain on him and our family but this will
effectively remove money from the town.
 
The impact of this closure will impact the whole community and not just the
employees of Springvale and Mt Piper. This will impact the small business
owners of the town. Isn't the government trying to encourage new business?
This will mean Trades people, Florist, Beauticians, Local take away shops
and retailers will suffer. The bigger chains like Coles and Woolworth will
continue to be supported but the small business will be closed. Ultimately the
town will become a ghost town.
Small business have been established to support the Mine sites around the
Lithgow area and without the Mines these jobs will also be lost
Numerous contract work is carried out directly on site and Small business
have been established to support the Mine sites around the Lithgow area and
without the Mines these jobs will also be lost. Springvale has a strong history
of creating wonderful opportunities for the youth of Lithgow to develop skills
in trade roles 
The mining community within our region have been extremely generous over
the last 20 years donating more than $1,000,000. Without the approvals
Lithgow will no longer receive these benefits.


 Thank you again Commissioners for taking the time to look into my concerns
and I hope that for the community of Lithgow a speedy resolution is seen.
 







Kind Regards,
 
Sarah Farnsworth












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Support for Springvale Mine Extension
Date: Thursday, 27 August 2015 5:57:25 PM


Good afternoon, 


I believe the extension of the Springvale mine is an integral part of the community of
Lithgow. Over the 100 years of mining industry in the area, many mining families have
called Lithgow home. 


At the time of the last census in 2011 the main employment industry in Lithgow was
Mining at almost 13%.  


In 2011 there were 10 mining and power generation employers with in the area. 


Including:
Baal Bone Colliery 
Invincible Colliery 
Cullen Bullen Open Cut 
Pinedale Open Cut 
Mount Piper Power Station 
Angus Place Colliery 
Springvale Colliery
Wallerawang Power Station 
Clarence Colliery  
RGN Mining Services 


In the past 4 years many of these companies have had to close or restrict there
employment.


There is currently only 3 of the original 10 from 2011 that remain as employers in the
region.


Springvale Colliery
Clarence Colliery  
Mount Piper Power Station 


The region has suffered enough over the past 4 years.


Springvale attempts to reduce any effects on the environment every day. They are a very
environmentally proactive company in changing design and practices to continually mine
better. The Lithgow region is our home and the last thing any person wants to see is harm
to the beautiful surrounds of the town. 


Thank you 


Sarah Kimm












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: FW: Lithgow Springvale Extension
Date: Wednesday, 2 September 2015 7:36:51 PM
Importance: High


 


Mining and Industry Projects 
NSW Department of Planning & Infrastructure 
GPO Box 39 
Sydney NSW 2001
Springvale Mine Extension Project (SSD 5594)


I respectfully submit the following submission to support the Springvale Mine Extension
Project submitted by Centennial coal.


Please take into consideration the following issues I have when making a final
determination on the Springvale Extension:


• Springvale currently employees over 300 direct workers including my brother in law
and many, many friends.
• Numerous contract work is carried out directly on site 
• Small business have been established to support the Mine sites around the Lithgow area
and without the Mines these jobs will also be lost
• The mining community within our region have been extremely generous over the last 20
years donating more than $1,000,000. Without the approvals Lithgow will no longer
receive these benefits.
• Springvale has a strong history of creating wonderful opportunities for the youth of
Lithgow to develop skills in trade roles 
• Over 200 workers at Springvale have been stood down due to the approvals being
delayed. 
• The current stand-down has placed more pressure on the families of Springvale and
without the approvals the flow on affect will render Lithgow a ‘ghost’ town.
• Springvale directly supplies coal to Mount Piper power station which in turn supplies
15% of NSW total energy needs. Mount Piper is one of the newest and most efficient
power stations in NSW. The coal supply is currently at alarm status at Mount Piper with
an estimated window of 8-10 weeks until generation is likely to cease placing more jobs
at risk in the community.


Other small businesses in our town will possibly not survive so many in our town losing
their income.  This includes the ladies boutique where I work.  The owner is already
working out her plans for relocating out of the area if this Springvale extension does not
go ahead.


The environment and mining can coexist together.  Lithgow is a mining town and
Lithgow is STILL naturally beautiful. 


Thank you again Commissioners for taking the time to look into my concerns and I hope
that for the community of Lithgow a speedy resolution is seen.


Kind Regards


Mr Steve Jennings







 












Springvale Mine PAC Submission 
 
Dear PAC Members, 
 
I would like to provide you with a submission for the second review of the Springvale Mine Extension 
Project.  My name is Sarah Pender and my husband Craig and I own two local businesses in Lithgow.  
I operate  and Craig operates .   
employs 2 staff members and  employs 4 staff members. 
 
We have three children, Ebony 9, Jorja 7 and Hunter 5, we live at  but our children 
attend school in Lithgow and our businesses are located in Lithgow.  Our children play netball, soccer 
and participate in the gymnastics in Lithgow.  I also volunteer at the Lithgow PCYC. 
 
Both Craig and I grew up in , moved to Sydney for work early in our lives but returned to the 
area as we felt it was a more suitable place to raise a family. 
 
We have just recently, literally a month ago, purchased a building in Lithgow to move my accounting 
practice to.  With this purchase and the purchase of the  business we have 
invested  in Lithgow.  We have a mortgage with the bank for  of this 
investment, and if we fail we will lose our house, pretty much everything. 
 
Our sports store relies on the disposable income of people in Lithgow, the income left after paying 
their mortgages, car loans and other mandatory payments they may have.  If the Springvale 
extension does not go ahead, then 300 families will lose an average income of  p.a., that is 


 in income lost from this community, this will adversely affect our business in ways 
that leave me awake at night.   Since the stand down of the mine, our turnover has already dropped 
by  a week, that’s  in the last month.  This money is used to pay our loan to the bank, 
GST to the government, wages to our staff and purchases we ordered 12 months ago (we have to 
place our orders 12 months in advance and we are unable to cancel them).   
 
When things get tight it will be us personally who lose out, we will stop taking a wage from the 
business we will always pay out staff, without our wage we will be unable to pay our mortgage on 
our home.  If it gets too bad we will have to put 2 of our staff members off, and then we will work 7 
days a week with no breaks to make ends meet.  All because of one business in town being closed, 
Springvale mine. 
 
If this affects us in this way what about the 30 other small businesses in Lithgow, this would be 
devastating for our town, and it may become a ghost town. 
 
The first PAC review approved the mine subject to the stringent environmental conditions, we are 
avid bushwalkers and love our local environment, and want our grandchildren & their grandchildren 







to enjoy this part of the world, so we understand that the mine must adhere to strict environmental 
guidelines. 
 
The problem is that the environmentalist that have pressured the state government for this second 
PAC hearing are creating fear from the Clarence colliery incident.  My brother works at Clarence, I 
know the environmental people at Clarence personally, I worked at Clarence before I was made 
redundant in 2012.  I can say with all honestly that this incident was a freak accident, and that the 
people there would do anything to fix, and they are doing it.  The negative reports are seen on the 
news as they are more sensational then the reports of Centennial fixing the problem.  Bad news sells 
more than good news. 
 
Lithgow Environment Group (LEG) posted pictures on their facebook page two pictures of the 
Wolgan swamps and the damage done to them: 


 







 
 
And then they took this bottom picture down, but as most people are aware once something is on 
the internet its there forever.  I posted a comment on their facebook page calling them out on photo 
shopping the original picture in May 2010 to make the May 2014 picture, as did many others. 
This was the reply from the group on their facebook page:  
“Lithgow Environment Group Inc. Fortunately it doesn't matter whether we convince you or anyone 
else Deborah McGrath, We needed to convince the Feds, and did just that, Hence Centennial's 
$1.45m Enforceable Undertaking. For the first time ever a Deputy Director General visited Newnes 
Plateau, saw this site, and we are sure took back some vivid memories. These swamps or of National 
Significance, which trumps a State Significant coal project. If Centennial were environmentally 
responsible corporate citizen they'd do the right thing and avoid just 2% of Newnes Plateau to give 
these swamps a chance. But no, arrogance and greed rules, and they are going after the lot. Which 
means we and many other people will continue to fight for that 2%, which if achieved won't affect 
the economic viability of Springvale or Mt Piper and won't turn Lithgow into a ghost town, 2% 2% 
2%, 2%.........” 
 
If Centennial or any of its consultants did this, they would be sued and effectively shut down, but an 
incorporated association which does not have an ABN, and thus can avoid any legal action can do 







this.  How can you take any information from this organisation as being truthful, if they Photoshop 
this what else do they falsify to achieve their desired outcomes??? 
 
If you decide that what they say is true and this results in the loss of 300 jobs, $27million dollars into 
our economy how will you sleep at night, I guess probably pretty well as you won’t have the worry of 
how are we going to cope, how do we pay our bills, how do we give our kids birthday and Christmas 
presents, the list goes on.  I know I did this every night for 4 months after I was made redundant 
from Centennial, and I am lucky I have an accounting degree that enabled me to buy my own 
business what will the other people do who have no skills to utilise.  The feeling of not being able to 
support your family is very demoralising, I even contemplated suicide, as I knew my life insurance 
would set my family up for the rest of their lives, but I couldn’t do that and miss out on so much and 
give them the heart ache, I was strong.  Will others be as strong, will you give their families any 
thought after this is done. 
 
The PAC originally deemed this project good enough to proceed, the fact that we are having this 
second PAC review because of the protest of environmental terrorists who have fabricated evidence 
to suit their cause make a mockery of the system and implies that you PAC members are not 
independent experts who can make a decision based on facts and evidence from Centennial and 
their licensed consultants who do this work every day. 
 
Are you able to do this, can you see past the professional protestors and lobby groups to make a 
decision on this mine based on the facts, you have done it once can you stand up to the political 
pressure and do it again? 
 
This extension would mean that 58.5 million tonnes of coal would be extracted over 13 years, at a 
sale price of $50 per tonne, less the deductions available under the NSW royalty rules this would 
mean that NSW would receive $130,572,000 in royalty income over 13 years.  This money funds our 
roads, our hospitals, our schools.  Where will this money come from, how will NSW government 
replace this lost revenue.  Factor in lost payroll tax of approximately $1.4 million a year or $18.2 
million over 13 years, and then the income tax from the employees approximately $12 million a year 
or $156 million over 13 years, how will this lost government revenue be replaced?   
 
These amounts are extremely significant, and would have a profound effect on the entire state and 
countries revenue sources, and we haven’t even gone into the income tax from Centennial itself. 
 
Majority of the protestors say that we should move away from fossil fuel to a more sustainable 
future, how can this happen immediately?  It can’t, the Uterne solar fame in Alice Springs, went from 
a 1 megawatt facility to 4.1 megawatts over a 4 year period at a cost of $13 million dollars.  This 
facility provides enough power for 1,100 homes, to replace the output from Mt Piper Power Station 
another 342 of these facilities would need to be built, at a rate of one per 4 years that is 1,368 years 
and $444.6 million dollars.  It is not feasible for this to happen immediately, but we should start to 
move to renewable sources BUT THAT IS NOT THE PURPOSE OF THIS PAC REVIEW. 







This PAC review must make a decision on the Springvale mine extension based on facts that can be 
verified from sources that licensed and authorised to work in their specific areas, not from 
fabricated lies of environmental terrorist, who claim to want to work with mining companies to 
improve their practices for the environment.  In the 4 years I worked at the Airly mine and Clarence 
colliery not once did any environmental group come up to work with us, they all put their hands out 
for donations but do nothing but create fear.  You cannot use the incident from Clarence as a reason 
too, this was a separate site and a one off event, which the company is working with the EPA to fix. 
 
If the EPA needs more power or resources to better monitor mining company this needs to be 
rectified outside this review, and these issues should not cloud the decision making purpose. 
 
Thank you for taking the time to read my submission, my intention was for it not to be this long but I 
have a lot at stake if this town loses its main employer of 300 workers, my husband and I took a risk 
in purchasing our businesses as we support this town and hope that you make your decision based 
on facts relevant to the Springvale extension only and not the additional propaganda that is being 
pushed into the media. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Craig & Sarah Pender 


 












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Saturday, 29 August 2015 11:30:32 AM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the Draft Mining Policy.


The existing mining policy requires economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the
Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s







environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Steve Schwarz


Saturday, August 29, 2015 - 11:30












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Thursday, 3 September 2015 10:00:08 AM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the now amended mining SEPP,
2015.


The previous mining policy required economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the







Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s
environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Stuart Ellis


Thursday, September 3, 2015 - 09:59












 
 


 
 


 
 


 


   
 


  


 


  
 


 


1 September 2015 
NSW Planning Assessment Commission (PAC) 
 
 
 


Submission – PAC Review, R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project Second Review 
(http://www.pac.nsw.gov.au/Projects/Current/tabid/102/ctl/viewreview/mid/439/pac/488/view/readonly/myctl/rev/Default.aspx)  


 
A scientific submission in response to the Preliminary Assessment Report: Springvale Mine 
Extension Project (SSD 5594), DoP, April 2015; and Addendum Report: Springvale Mine 
Extension Project (SSD 5594), DoP, August 2015 
 
 
To The Commission (Brian Gilligan, Abigail Goldberg, and David Johnson): 
 
We wish to contribute further information regarding the potential impacts of the proposed 
extension of the Newnes Plateau longwall coal mine by Springvale Coal Pty Ltd. We note 
that the Newnes Plateau Shrub Swamps (NPSS) are listed as an Endangered Ecological 
Community (EEC) and that longwall mining has been listed as a Key Threatening Process, 
both under the NSW Threatened Species Conservation Act 1995. Our submission is in 
response to the reports mentioned above, and pertains to potential risks the project poses 
to an endangered species, the Blue Mountains Water Skink, Eulamprus leuraensis. We have 
conducted extensive research on the genetics and ecology of this threatened species, 
beginning in 2008 (Dubey and Shine 2010a, 2010b and 2011; Dubey et al. 2011, 2013a and 
2013b; Gorissen et al, 2015). 
 
 
Distribution 
 
Page 47  
The Blue Mountains Water Skink is restricted in range to the Blue Mountains and Newnes 
Plateau. It has been recorded within Carne West, Gang Gang South West, Gang Gang East, 
Carne Central, Nine Mile and Pine Swamp. 
 
Eleven endangered peat swamps associated with the extension are potentially threatened 
by “subsidence-related impacts” (pp1). Of those 11 swamps, five are listed above 
(underlined) as containing the Blue Mountains Water Skink. Additionally, we have 
established the presence of the species from our annual, targeted surveys within the 
following swamp:  
 
   Swamp Scientific code Geographic Coordinates Record 


Latitude Longitude 


Sunnyside SS -33.370532° 150.181923° Gorissen et al 


 







 
 


 
 


 
 


 


   
 


  


 


  
 


 


The species also inhabits the following swamp, which was not listed above: 
 
Swamp Scientific code Geographic Coordinates Record 


Latitude Longitude 


Marrangaroo Creek MCS -33.413720° 150.191028° NSW OEH, 2013 


 
However, despite our surveys, we have not detected the species in the following swamp: 
 
Swamp Scientific code Geographic Coordinates Record 


Latitude Longitude 


Sunnyside East SES -33.376344° 150.194092° Gorissen et al 


 
Of these eleven swamps, the Blue Mountains Water Skink thus inhabits at least seven 
swamps. Considering that these skinks are more likely to occur in neighbouring swamps 
containing other skinks (LeBreton, 1996), they may also inhabit the three remaining 
swamps. Our ecological research has shown that to protect this species, we need to 
conserve its habitat. Bearing in mind that the species is known from only ~40 swamps sites, 
degradation of any of those sites would further threaten this already endangered animal.  
 
 
Habitat 
 
Page 26 
The Goldney Report stated that impacts to shrub swamps on the Newnes Plateau have been 
caused by a combination of factors, however primarily by: 
…* changes to swamp hydrology caused by cracking of the rock substrate beneath the 
swamp as a result of mine subsidence (East Wolgan and Junction Swamps) 
 
Page 49 
Springvale Coal notes that flora and fauna monitoring since 2005 has not recorded any 
losses to threatened species populations or EECs as a result of subsidence  
 
We wish to report losses of populations of the Blue Mountains Water Skink from two 
swamps affected by subsidence as a consequence of mining practices – Junction and East 
Wolgan Swamps. From our hydrological studies, we conclude that this species is 
groundwater dependent, requiring a very high soil moisture content to survive. We 
measured low to nil levels of soil moisture in both Junction and East Wolgan Swamps. At 
least one of these swamps (probably both) previously contained populations of the Blue 
Mountains Water Skink (NSW OEH, 2001 & 2002), however, our recent surveys have failed 
to detect the species from either swamp. We therefore suggest that changes to swamp 
hydrology caused by subsidence from longwall mining, is likely to lead to the extirpation of 
local populations of this endangered swamp specialist.  
 







 
 
 


 
 


 
 


 


   
 


  


 


  
 


 


Conclusion 
 
Newnes Plateau Blue Mountains Water skinks are genetically distinct from those in the Blue 
Mountains (Dubey and Shine, 2010b): to conserve the genetic diversity of the species and 
hence maximise its resilience to any localised adverse impacts, we must conserve 
populations from both regions (and ideally, as many isolated swamps within each of these 
regions as is practical). The NPSS proposed to be undermined represent a considerable 
proportion of the total habitat area used by the Newnes Plateau sub-population, and our 
surveys suggest that these swamps are a stronghold of the Blue Mountains Water Skink in 
this region. Significant alteration in hydrology of the swamps, such as a severe loss of 
groundwater through subsidence, would substantially reduce habitat quality for this 
endangered reptile, and may lead to extirpations of local populations.  
 
Ms Sarsha Gorissen 
Dr Matthew Greenlees 
Professor Rick Shine 
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From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Wednesday, 26 August 2015 6:44:34 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified Springvale mine extension
proposal to protect World Heritage, National Heritage and the Coxs River, and
in consequence the mine would cause unreasonable damage to these important
values.


I believe that the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, acted properly in
requesting a second review hearing as important environmental concerns were
not adequately considered under the existing mining policy. The current
mining policy requires economics of the resource to be the primary
consideration in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the
Department of Environment and Planning’s assessment and addendum reports
for this proposal unreasonably discounted the value of the natural
environment and the need for its continued protection.


The Department's brief consideration of the draft mining policy in its
addendum assessment report failed to consider whether future mine regulations
will produce a better or a worse environmental outcome than existing mining
arrangements. The intent of the draft mining policy is to ensure at the very
least that future mining will not produce worse environmental outcomes. The
Department's recommended conditions associated with the addendum assessment
should at least ensure that the environment is no worse off during future
mining operations than under existing operations. The Department's proposed
conditions fail that test.


The Department failed to recommend conditions that ensure the health of
streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment reports ignore the protection considerations
contained in the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity offsets policy for
major projects. The Department did not consider how swamp impacts can be
avoided and minimised under this policy, before being offset. The
Department’s assessment also ignored the precedent established by Federal
Environment Minister that has protected two important Newnes Plateau swamps
from being undermined by last three longwalls - 415, 416 and 417 at the
Springvale mine.


In accordance with the offset policy when read with Federal Government's
swamp protection precedent, if the Commission decides to recommend approval
for this proposal it must also recommend a condition to protect all
nationally threatened swamps. If the recommendation does not seek to protect
these swamps, then that recommendation could not be consisted with the draft
SEPP.







I also bring to your attention that the Department of Environment and
Planning made what I believe is an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River may continue. The Department has
assumed an environmental benefit to the Coxs River from the proposed limited
treatment of mine effluent, but this is incorrect. The correct baseline was
established when the development consent for this mine extension was lodged.
At that time, the Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the Wallerawang
Power Plant. This decision to transfer effluent to that power plant
eliminated the environmental discharges from the mine to the Coxs River. The
new proposal must replicate this arrangement if it is not to significantly
lower environmental outcomes for our drinking water supplies.


Springvale's salt laden effluent must be adequately treated to a suitable
standard and then piped directly to Mt Piper power plant, otherwise aquatic
life from its point of entry to Coxs River downstream through the World
Heritage Area to the stored waters of Lake Burragorang cannot flourish.


In line with the past waste elimination practice, I further request that if
the Commission recommends approval of this proposal it must also recommend
Springvale’s treated mine effluent be transferred directly by pipeline to
the Mt Piper power plant. As Mt Piper does not discharge effluent, the Coxs
River can be restored to health. The removal of this mine's toxic effluent
will help to protect Sydney's Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the
Greater Blue Mountains World Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


sasha hagarty


Wednesday, August 26, 2015 - 18:44












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Tuesday, 1 September 2015 8:01:09 AM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As currently understood outweigh its potential
impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the Draft Mining Policy.


The existing mining policy requires economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the
Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s







environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


I am appalled and greatly saddened that yet again priceless environmental
values are to be  sacrificed for financial gain.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


sue Hutchins


Tuesday, September 1, 2015 - 08:01












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Tuesday, 25 August 2015 6:50:32 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified Springvale mine extension
proposal to protect World Heritage, National Heritage and the Coxs River, and
in consequence the mine would cause unreasonable damage to these important
values.


I believe that the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, acted properly in
requesting a second review hearing as important environmental concerns were
not adequately considered under the existing mining policy. The current
mining policy requires economics of the resource to be the primary
consideration in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the
Department of Environment and Planning’s assessment and addendum reports
for this proposal unreasonably discounted the value of the natural
environment and the need for its continued protection.


The Department's brief consideration of the draft mining policy in its
addendum assessment report failed to consider whether future mine regulations
will produce a better or a worse environmental outcome than existing mining
arrangements. The intent of the draft mining policy is to ensure at the very
least that future mining will not produce worse environmental outcomes. The
Department's recommended conditions associated with the addendum assessment
should at least ensure that the environment is no worse off during future
mining operations than under existing operations. The Department's proposed
conditions fail that test.


The Department failed to recommend conditions that ensure the health of
streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment reports ignore the protection considerations
contained in the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity offsets policy for
major projects. The Department did not consider how swamp impacts can be
avoided and minimised under this policy, before being offset. The
Department’s assessment also ignored the precedent established by Federal
Environment Minister that has protected two important Newnes Plateau swamps
from being undermined by last three longwalls - 415, 416 and 417 at the
Springvale mine.


In accordance with the offset policy when read with Federal Government's
swamp protection precedent, if the Commission decides to recommend approval
for this proposal it must also recommend a condition to protect all
nationally threatened swamps. If the recommendation does not seek to protect
these swamps, then that recommendation could not be consisted with the draft
SEPP.







I also bring to your attention that the Department of Environment and
Planning made what I believe is an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River may continue. The Department has
assumed an environmental benefit to the Coxs River from the proposed limited
treatment of mine effluent, but this is incorrect. The correct baseline was
established when the development consent for this mine extension was lodged.
At that time, the Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the Wallerawang
Power Plant. This decision to transfer effluent to that power plant
eliminated the environmental discharges from the mine to the Coxs River. The
new proposal must replicate this arrangement if it is not to significantly
lower environmental outcomes for our drinking water supplies.


Springvale's salt laden effluent must be adequately treated to a suitable
standard and then piped directly to Mt Piper power plant, otherwise aquatic
life from its point of entry to Coxs River downstream through the World
Heritage Area to the stored waters of Lake Burragorang cannot flourish.


In line with the past waste elimination practice, I further request that if
the Commission recommends approval of this proposal it must also recommend
Springvale’s treated mine effluent be transferred directly by pipeline to
the Mt Piper power plant. As Mt Piper does not discharge effluent, the Coxs
River can be restored to health. The removal of this mine's toxic effluent
will help to protect Sydney's Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the
Greater Blue Mountains World Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Scott McPherson


Tuesday, August 25, 2015 - 18:50












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Monday, 24 August 2015 5:56:07 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified Springvale mine extension
proposal to protect World Heritage, National Heritage and the Coxs River, and
in consequence the mine continues to cause unreasonable damage to these
important values.


I believe that the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, acted properly in
requesting a second review hearing as important environmental concerns were
not adequately considered under the existing mining policy. The current
mining policy requires economics of the resource to be the primary
consideration in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the
Department of Environment and Planning’s assessment and addendum reports
for this proposal unreasonably discounted the value of the natural
environment and the need for its continued protection.


The Department's brief consideration of the draft mining policy in its
addendum assessment report failed consider whether future mine regulations
will produce a better or a worse environmental outcome than existing mining
arrangements. The intent of the draft mining policy is to ensure at the very
least that future mining will not produce worse environmental outcomes. The
Department's recommended conditions associated with the addendum assessment
should at least ensure that the environment is no worse off during future
mining operations than under existing operations. The Department's proposed
conditions fail that test.


The Department failed to recommend conditions that ensure the health of
streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects. The Department did not consider how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised under this policy, before being offset.
The Department’s assessment also ignored the precedent established by
Federal Environment Minister that has protected two important Newnes Plateau
swamps from being undermined by last three longwalls - 415, 416 and 417 at
the Springvale mine.


In accordance with the offset policy and Federal Government precedent, if the
Commission decides to recommend approval for this proposal it must also
recommend a condition to protect all nationally threatened swamps.


I also bring to your attention that the Department of Environment and
Planning made what I believe is an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River may continue. The Department has
assumed an environmental benefit to the Coxs River from the proposed limited







treatment of mine effluent, but this is incorrect. The correct baseline was
established when the development consent for this mine extension was lodged.
At that time, the Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the Wallerawang
Power Plant. This decision to transfer effluent to that power plant
eliminated the environmental discharges from the mine to the Coxs River. The
new proposal must replicate this arrangement if it is not to significantly
lower environmental outcomes for our drinking water supplies.


Springvale's salt laden effluent must be adequately treated to a suitable
standard and then piped directly to Mt Piper power plant, otherwise aquatic
life from its point of entry to Coxs River downstream through the World
Heritage Area to the stored waters of Lake Burragorang cannot flourish.


In line with the past waste elimination practice, I further request that if
the Commission recommends approval of this proposal it must also recommend
Springvale’s treated mine effluent be transferred directly by pipeline to
the Mt Piper power plant. As Mt Piper does not discharge effluent, the Coxs
River can be restored to health. The removal of this mine's toxic effluent
will help to protect Sydney's Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the
Greater Blue Mountains World Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Scott Prendergast


Monday, August 24, 2015 - 17:56












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Saturday, 29 August 2015 7:11:08 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the Draft Mining Policy.


The existing mining policy requires economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the
Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s







environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Sue white


Sue White


Saturday, August 29, 2015 - 19:11












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Tuesday, 25 August 2015 10:38:34 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified Springvale mine extension
proposal to protect World Heritage, National Heritage and the Coxs River, and
in consequence the mine would cause unreasonable damage to these important
values.


I believe that the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, acted properly in
requesting a second review hearing as important environmental concerns were
not adequately considered under the existing mining policy. The current
mining policy requires economics of the resource to be the primary
consideration in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the
Department of Environment and Planning’s assessment and addendum reports
for this proposal unreasonably discounted the value of the natural
environment and the need for its continued protection.


The Department's brief consideration of the draft mining policy in its
addendum assessment report failed to consider whether future mine regulations
will produce a better or a worse environmental outcome than existing mining
arrangements. The intent of the draft mining policy is to ensure at the very
least that future mining will not produce worse environmental outcomes. The
Department's recommended conditions associated with the addendum assessment
should at least ensure that the environment is no worse off during future
mining operations than under existing operations. The Department's proposed
conditions fail that test.


The Department failed to recommend conditions that ensure the health of
streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment reports ignore the protection considerations
contained in the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity offsets policy for
major projects. The Department did not consider how swamp impacts can be
avoided and minimised under this policy, before being offset. The
Department’s assessment also ignored the precedent established by Federal
Environment Minister that has protected two important Newnes Plateau swamps
from being undermined by last three longwalls - 415, 416 and 417 at the
Springvale mine.


In accordance with the offset policy when read with Federal Government's
swamp protection precedent, if the Commission decides to recommend approval
for this proposal it must also recommend a condition to protect all
nationally threatened swamps. If the recommendation does not seek to protect
these swamps, then that recommendation could not be consisted with the draft
SEPP.







I also bring to your attention that the Department of Environment and
Planning made what I believe is an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River may continue. The Department has
assumed an environmental benefit to the Coxs River from the proposed limited
treatment of mine effluent, but this is incorrect. The correct baseline was
established when the development consent for this mine extension was lodged.
At that time, the Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the Wallerawang
Power Plant. This decision to transfer effluent to that power plant
eliminated the environmental discharges from the mine to the Coxs River. The
new proposal must replicate this arrangement if it is not to significantly
lower environmental outcomes for our drinking water supplies.


Springvale's salt laden effluent must be adequately treated to a suitable
standard and then piped directly to Mt Piper power plant, otherwise aquatic
life from its point of entry to Coxs River downstream through the World
Heritage Area to the stored waters of Lake Burragorang cannot flourish.


In line with the past waste elimination practice, I further request that if
the Commission recommends approval of this proposal it must also recommend
Springvale’s treated mine effluent be transferred directly by pipeline to
the Mt Piper power plant. As Mt Piper does not discharge effluent, the Coxs
River can be restored to health. The removal of this mine's toxic effluent
will help to protect Sydney's Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the
Greater Blue Mountains World Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Sean Burke


Tuesday, August 25, 2015 - 22:38












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Sunday, 30 August 2015 9:05:30 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the Draft Mining Policy.


The existing mining policy requires economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the
Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s







environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Susan Ambler


Sunday, August 30, 2015 - 21:05












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Friday, 28 August 2015 11:31:33 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the Draft Mining Policy.


The existing mining policy requires economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the
Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s







environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Sean Corrigan


Friday, August 28, 2015 - 23:31












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Re: Springvale Mine Extension Project Second Review
Date: Friday, 28 August 2015 10:51:26 PM


RE: Springvale Mine Extension Project (SSD 5594)


As a lifetime resident of , local primary school teacher and wife and mother of
employees of Centennial Coal, I wish to once again submit my support for the Springvale
Mine Extension Project. The second review has meant that my husband, along with his
fellow workers, has been forced to take leave while he awaits an uncertain future. 


If the extension project does not receive approval it will mean that in excess of 300
direct jobs will be lost in our community. This, combined with the recent closures of
Angus Place Colliery and the Wallerawang Power Station, will obviously have a
significantly detrimental effect on Lithgow’s economy, impacting on the viability of many
local businesses. Obviously Lithgow will not be able to absorb so many unemployed into
other jobs and therefore many will have to uproot their families or leave them behind to
seek employment elsewhere.  


It is of considerable concern that outside interests (who don’t have full understanding of
the actual environmental protection and rehabilitation measures being taken by the local
coal industry) are lobbying against mining with no regard for the impact this will have on
the people in our community. Of course the mining families in our community enjoy and
wish to preserve the beautiful environment of our region; it is our back yard after all. 
Our community understands the necessity of achieving a balance between maintaining a
viable industry and protecting our environment now and into the future.


There will be numerous social impacts on the Lithgow community if Springvale cannot
continue its operation. Our community will lose the support provided to local charities,
volunteer organisations, sporting bodies and schools by yet another major local industry
and its employees. Such support is vital in a community which has a considerable
population with low socio-economic status. Our demographic will change dramatically as
families and/or family members are forced to move away for employment. This inevitable
population decline will contribute to reductions in residential property values, the
likelihood of schools losing teaching staff and pressure on local volunteer organisations
which will most likely lose some of their volunteers along with the financial support
currently provided by the mine.


If ultimately Lithgow’s future cannot rely on mining, then it is incumbent on the
government and the industry (both of which have benefitted greatly from the efforts
and risks taken by mining employees) to take socially responsible measures which will
help facilitate a transition into new opportunities. At present these opportunities are not
evident and the population of Lithgow does not deserve to pay the high price it will, if
the Springvale extension is not approved.







Yours faithfully,
Susan Dick
 












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Tuesday, 25 August 2015 6:29:56 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified Springvale mine extension
proposal to protect World Heritage, National Heritage and the Coxs River, and
in consequence the mine would cause unreasonable damage to these important
values.


I believe that the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, acted properly in
requesting a second review hearing as important environmental concerns were
not adequately considered under the existing mining policy. The current
mining policy requires economics of the resource to be the primary
consideration in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the
Department of Environment and Planning’s assessment and addendum reports
for this proposal unreasonably discounted the value of the natural
environment and the need for its continued protection.


The Department's brief consideration of the draft mining policy in its
addendum assessment report failed to consider whether future mine regulations
will produce a better or a worse environmental outcome than existing mining
arrangements. The intent of the draft mining policy is to ensure at the very
least that future mining will not produce worse environmental outcomes. The
Department's recommended conditions associated with the addendum assessment
should at least ensure that the environment is no worse off during future
mining operations than under existing operations. The Department's proposed
conditions fail that test.


The Department failed to recommend conditions that ensure the health of
streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment reports ignore the protection considerations
contained in the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity offsets policy for
major projects. The Department did not consider how swamp impacts can be
avoided and minimised under this policy, before being offset. The
Department’s assessment also ignored the precedent established by Federal
Environment Minister that has protected two important Newnes Plateau swamps
from being undermined by last three longwalls - 415, 416 and 417 at the
Springvale mine.


In accordance with the offset policy when read with Federal Government's
swamp protection precedent, if the Commission decides to recommend approval
for this proposal it must also recommend a condition to protect all
nationally threatened swamps. If the recommendation does not seek to protect
these swamps, then that recommendation could not be consisted with the draft
SEPP.







I also bring to your attention that the Department of Environment and
Planning made what I believe is an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River may continue. The Department has
assumed an environmental benefit to the Coxs River from the proposed limited
treatment of mine effluent, but this is incorrect. The correct baseline was
established when the development consent for this mine extension was lodged.
At that time, the Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the Wallerawang
Power Plant. This decision to transfer effluent to that power plant
eliminated the environmental discharges from the mine to the Coxs River. The
new proposal must replicate this arrangement if it is not to significantly
lower environmental outcomes for our drinking water supplies.


Springvale's salt laden effluent must be adequately treated to a suitable
standard and then piped directly to Mt Piper power plant, otherwise aquatic
life from its point of entry to Coxs River downstream through the World
Heritage Area to the stored waters of Lake Burragorang cannot flourish.


In line with the past waste elimination practice, I further request that if
the Commission recommends approval of this proposal it must also recommend
Springvale’s treated mine effluent be transferred directly by pipeline to
the Mt Piper power plant. As Mt Piper does not discharge effluent, the Coxs
River can be restored to health. The removal of this mine's toxic effluent
will help to protect Sydney's Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the
Greater Blue Mountains World Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Seb Brown


Tuesday, August 25, 2015 - 18:29












Mr Clay Preshaw 


Commission Secretariat 


Lot 13, 301 George Street 


 SYDNEY, NSW 2000 


 


Dear Mr Preshaw,  


Submission as an approval to proposal R031/15 – Springvale Mine Extension Project. 


 


We want to express our concern at the further delay in the Springvale Mine Extension Project. This 
has become very frustrating for many people and has flow on effects which need to be considered. 
The proponent, Centennial Coal, has always made every effort to minimise associated environmental 
impacts on all waterways and land in our district. Coal mining in this area has been conducted safely 
and in unison with the environment for many years and it is our belief that this will continue. Related 
measures will be undertaken by the company to ensure that this will be given an even higher priority 
into the future.  


 


As local citizens, we have seen firsthand the flow-on effect of job losses in the mining industry. These 
job losses have been devastating for our local economy and families have been forced to leave the 
area. This, in turn, has crippled local businesses. The proposed Springvale mine extension will help to 
bring some much needed job security for desperate families and will also help to boost a struggling 
economy. There is a general reluctance for larger companies to establish themselves in our district 
with so much financial uncertainty. Our local council as well as people who enjoy this locality find 
the future a concern.  


 


As in our previous correspondence, the following points need to be taken into consideration: 


• Springvale is an underground mine, not open cut and will have minimal impact on the 
landscape and the aesthetic value of the environment. 


• The mining is undertaken by responsible well-trained personnel who have the utmost 
respect for the surrounds of the Lithgow area. Many of these have family generations old. 


• The water output from the mine (raised as a problem issue) will be controlled 
environmentally as per the EIS, (settling ponds, etc) plus, a well-credentialed Environmental 
Officer will be onsite at all times and will be in communication with EPA officials as all times. 


• This mining submission and the EIS are well prepared and all issues will be covered and 
acceptable as part of the Government and Environmental requirements. 


 


The stand down and delays in the approvals process and the ultimate closure of the mine if this is 
the end result, will have an impact on all sectors of the community: 


• There will be a loss of confidence in the job prospects of this area and there will be 
retrenchments. 







• People will have to leave Lithgow and surrounding townships, many of whom are actively 
caring for elderly parents or grandparents. 


• Numbers at all the local schools will drop dramatically and this will have a flow on effect 
with staffing in schools suffering and loss of numbers employed in education. Losing good 
teachers has a serious effect on the young people of our country. We can only imagine the 
future with more problems arising in society.   


• Miners also have spouses who are employed in other sectors, such as education, local 
government, administration, medicine, to name a few. With employment moves these 
sectors would also be affected. 


• From our assessments the numbers of students would drop by up to 40% in small schools in 
this area and the Government would have to seriously think about their viability. 


• As mentioned earlier the closure of businesses, particularly those engineering firms linked to 
the mining industry could cause a further loss of employment. 


• Friends will move on and marriages will be under stress due to financial problems. 
• Family planning for young couples will have to be put on hold or forgotten completely. 
•  Delinquent loans will become the norm for all local institutions. 


 


As a couple who have enjoyed living in the Lithgow area for most of our lives, we want to see a 
positive climate for the future. A great place to live, wonderful people, hardworking and with a 
genuine love for the family and the place they live. Please take the time to give our views a great 
deal of thought. 


 


Thankyou for your consideration of our letter. 


Malcolm Kearns – retired PowerStation Project Manager – 44 years 10 months in the Power 
Generation Industry. During employment Apprentice Electrician, Electrician, Foreman, Apprentice 
Training Supervisor, Team Leader, Project Planner and Project Manager. 


Susan Kearns – School Principal of  –  15 years as Principal   / Teacher – 
caring for and educating children in the Lithgow district for over 35 years 


 


Yours Sincerely, 


Malcolm Kearns  ( Retiree ) 


Susan Kearns ( School Principal ) 


 


 


 


 


 

























From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Thursday, 27 August 2015 7:46:52 AM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified Springvale mine extension
proposal to protect World Heritage, National Heritage and the Coxs River, and
in consequence the mine would cause unreasonable damage to these important
values.


I believe that the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, acted properly in
requesting a second review hearing as important environmental concerns were
not adequately considered under the existing mining policy. The current
mining policy requires economics of the resource to be the primary
consideration in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the
Department of Environment and Planning’s assessment and addendum reports
for this proposal unreasonably discounted the value of the natural
environment and the need for its continued protection.


The Department's brief consideration of the draft mining policy in its
addendum assessment report failed to consider whether future mine regulations
will produce a better or a worse environmental outcome than existing mining
arrangements. The intent of the draft mining policy is to ensure at the very
least that future mining will not produce worse environmental outcomes. The
Department's recommended conditions associated with the addendum assessment
should at least ensure that the environment is no worse off during future
mining operations than under existing operations. The Department's proposed
conditions fail that test.


The Department failed to recommend conditions that ensure the health of
streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment reports ignore the protection considerations
contained in the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity offsets policy for
major projects. The Department did not consider how swamp impacts can be
avoided and minimised under this policy, before being offset. The
Department’s assessment also ignored the precedent established by Federal
Environment Minister that has protected two important Newnes Plateau swamps
from being undermined by last three longwalls - 415, 416 and 417 at the
Springvale mine.


In accordance with the offset policy when read with Federal Government's
swamp protection precedent, if the Commission decides to recommend approval
for this proposal it must also recommend a condition to protect all
nationally threatened swamps. If the recommendation does not seek to protect
these swamps, then that recommendation could not be consisted with the draft
SEPP.







I also bring to your attention that the Department of Environment and
Planning made what I believe is an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River may continue. The Department has
assumed an environmental benefit to the Coxs River from the proposed limited
treatment of mine effluent, but this is incorrect. The correct baseline was
established when the development consent for this mine extension was lodged.
At that time, the Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the Wallerawang
Power Plant. This decision to transfer effluent to that power plant
eliminated the environmental discharges from the mine to the Coxs River. The
new proposal must replicate this arrangement if it is not to significantly
lower environmental outcomes for our drinking water supplies.


Springvale's salt laden effluent must be adequately treated to a suitable
standard and then piped directly to Mt Piper power plant, otherwise aquatic
life from its point of entry to Coxs River downstream through the World
Heritage Area to the stored waters of Lake Burragorang cannot flourish.


In line with the past waste elimination practice, I further request that if
the Commission recommends approval of this proposal it must also recommend
Springvale’s treated mine effluent be transferred directly by pipeline to
the Mt Piper power plant. As Mt Piper does not discharge effluent, the Coxs
River can be restored to health. The removal of this mine's toxic effluent
will help to protect Sydney's Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the
Greater Blue Mountains World Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Susanne Evans


Thursday, August 27, 2015 - 07:46

























From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Fw: Letter Suz
Date: Wednesday, 2 September 2015 5:54:11 PM


Sent from Windows Mail


Mining and Industry Projects 
NSW Department of Planning & Infrastructure 
GPO Box 39 
Sydney NSW 2001
Springvale Mine Extension Project (SSD 5594)


Dear Sir


I respectfully submit the following submission to support the Springvale Mine Extension
Project submitted by Centennial coal. 


Please take into consideration the following issues I have when making a final determination
on the Springvale Extension:


• Springvale currently employees over 300 direct workers
• Numerous contract work is carried out directly on site 
• Small business have been established to support the Mine sites around the Lithgow area
and without the Mines these jobs will also be lost
• The mining community within our region have been extremely generous over the last 20
years donating more than $1,000,000. Without the approvals Lithgow will no longer receive
these benefits.
• Springvale has a strong history of creating wonderful opportunities for the youth of Lithgow
to develop skills in trade roles 
• Over 200 workers at Springvale have been stood down due to the approvals being
delayed. 
• The current stand-down has placed more pressure on the families of Springvale and
without the approvals the flow on affect will render Lithgow a ‘ghost’ town.
• Springvale directly supplies coal to Mount Piper power station which in turn supplies 15% of
NSW total energy needs. Mount Piper is one of the newest and most efficient power stations
in NSW. The coal supply is currently at alarm status at Mount Piper with an estimated
window of 8-10 weeks until generation is likely to cease placing more jobs at risk in the
community. 


Thank you again Commissioners for taking the time to look into my concerns and I hope that
for the community of Lithgow a speedy resolution is seen.


Kind Regards


Mrs Suzie Stait

























From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Tuesday, 1 September 2015 10:19:19 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the now amended mining SEPP,
2015.


The previous mining policy required economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the







Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s
environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


sylvia raye


Tuesday, September 1, 2015 - 22:19












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Wednesday, 26 August 2015 3:53:10 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified Springvale mine extension
proposal to protect World Heritage, National Heritage and the Coxs River, and
in consequence the mine would cause unreasonable damage to these important
values.


I believe that the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, acted properly in
requesting a second review hearing as important environmental concerns were
not adequately considered under the existing mining policy. The current
mining policy requires economics of the resource to be the primary
consideration in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the
Department of Environment and Planning’s assessment and addendum reports
for this proposal unreasonably discounted the value of the natural
environment and the need for its continued protection.


The Department's brief consideration of the draft mining policy in its
addendum assessment report failed to consider whether future mine regulations
will produce a better or a worse environmental outcome than existing mining
arrangements. The intent of the draft mining policy is to ensure at the very
least that future mining will not produce worse environmental outcomes. The
Department's recommended conditions associated with the addendum assessment
should at least ensure that the environment is no worse off during future
mining operations than under existing operations. The Department's proposed
conditions fail that test.


The Department failed to recommend conditions that ensure the health of
streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment reports ignore the protection considerations
contained in the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity offsets policy for
major projects. The Department did not consider how swamp impacts can be
avoided and minimised under this policy, before being offset. The
Department’s assessment also ignored the precedent established by Federal
Environment Minister that has protected two important Newnes Plateau swamps
from being undermined by last three longwalls - 415, 416 and 417 at the
Springvale mine.


In accordance with the offset policy when read with Federal Government's
swamp protection precedent, if the Commission decides to recommend approval
for this proposal it must also recommend a condition to protect all
nationally threatened swamps. If the recommendation does not seek to protect
these swamps, then that recommendation could not be consisted with the draft
SEPP.







I also bring to your attention that the Department of Environment and
Planning made what I believe is an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River may continue. The Department has
assumed an environmental benefit to the Coxs River from the proposed limited
treatment of mine effluent, but this is incorrect. The correct baseline was
established when the development consent for this mine extension was lodged.
At that time, the Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the Wallerawang
Power Plant. This decision to transfer effluent to that power plant
eliminated the environmental discharges from the mine to the Coxs River. The
new proposal must replicate this arrangement if it is not to significantly
lower environmental outcomes for our drinking water supplies.


Springvale's salt laden effluent must be adequately treated to a suitable
standard and then piped directly to Mt Piper power plant, otherwise aquatic
life from its point of entry to Coxs River downstream through the World
Heritage Area to the stored waters of Lake Burragorang cannot flourish.


In line with the past waste elimination practice, I further request that if
the Commission recommends approval of this proposal it must also recommend
Springvale’s treated mine effluent be transferred directly by pipeline to
the Mt Piper power plant. As Mt Piper does not discharge effluent, the Coxs
River can be restored to health. The removal of this mine's toxic effluent
will help to protect Sydney's Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the
Greater Blue Mountains World Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Sharmala Haines


Wednesday, August 26, 2015 - 15:52












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Saturday, 5 September 2015 6:45:19 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the now amended mining SEPP,
2015.


The previous mining policy required economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the







Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s
environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Sharon Ibbotson


Saturday, September 5, 2015 - 18:45












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Support for Spingvale
Date: Tuesday, 1 September 2015 5:36:08 PM


Mining and Industry Projects
NSW Department of Planning & Infrastructure.
GPO Box 39
Sydney NSW 2001
Springvale Mine Extension Project (SSD5594).


I Shaun McSorley respectfully submit the following submission to support the Springvale Mine Extension
Project submitted by Centennial Coal.
Please take into consideration the following issues I have when making a final determination on the Springvale
Extension:
• I've been stood down for a period of 5 weeks, this has put a lot of pressure financially and mentally on myself
and family.
• The current stand down is effecting the community as a whole everyone is on tender hooks awaiting to see
what the next step will be for themselves their employees families etc as small businesses have been
established to support the mine sites around  the Lithgow area and without the mines these jobs will be lost.
• Springvale directly supplies coal to Mt Piper power station which in turn supplies 15% of NSW total energy
needs. Mt Piper is one of the newest and most efficient power stations in NSW. The coal supply is currently at
alarm status at Mt Piper with an estimated window of 8-10 weeks until generation is likely to cease placing
more jobs at risk in the community.
• If this extension isn't approved this means that my wife and myself will have to try and sell our home and
relocate to another area away from our families and friends and give up everything that we've worked
extremely hard for over the last 10yrs to achieve.
• The mining community within our region have been extremely generous over the last 20yrs donating more
than $1'000.000. Without the approvals Lithgow will no longer receive these benefits.
•Springvale has a strong history of creating wonderful opportunities for the youth of Lithgow to develop skills
in trade roles.


Thank you again commissioner's for taking the time to look into my concerns and I really do hope that for the
community of Lithgow a speedy and positive resolution is seen.
Thanks Shaun McSorley.


Sent from my iPhone












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Monday, 31 August 2015 3:59:11 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the Draft Mining Policy.


The existing mining policy requires economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the
Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s







environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


sheila zama
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